ETTON PARISH COUNCIL
9 November 2020
PRESENT: Councillors Holmes (Chair), Armstrong, Bell. Gibbs, Sleight, Stott, Yeo, Ward (from item 54) and Widd.   
Ward Councillor Beaumont and Greenwood attended for items 52 - 54
Clerk:  Alan Bravey.
The meeting was held virtually using Zoom.  
52/20 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – There were no declarations made.
53/20 PARISH COUNCILLOR CO-OPTION – Resolved – That Charlotte Ward would be co-opted to the Parish Council.  
54/20 WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – Ward Councillors discussed road safety on the B1248, and agreed to review the matter in January and consider whether to write a joint letter to East Riding of Yorkshire Council.  Ward Councillors agreed to raise the Parish Council’s request for urgent street cleaning on Warter Road, along with a request to consider installing an additional gully near to the Dalton Road junction.  It was noted that speeding traffic was making Warter Road and surrounding roads very hazardous.  It was also noted that the verges were in a very poor condition, and that there was a deep hole outside the entrance to Laburnum Farm, which had been used as a passing place.  Councillors Bell and Yeo offered to meet ERYC officers if required.  Councillor Greenwood advised that she had written to ERYC regarding the street naming policy.     

Resolved – That Clerk would write to Ward Councillors with details of the road cleaning required on Warter Road, the request for the additional gully and details of speeding traffic.
55/20 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – that the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on the 14th September 2020 should be amended to correct the name of Appleton Fold, and then should be approved as a correct record and signed at a later date by the Chairman.

56/20 CLERK UPDATE – There were no updates. 
57/20 COUNCILLOR UPDATE – Parish Councillors had been contacted by residents who had not had their bins emptied due to the road works on Main Street.  The Clerk advised that ERYC had been unable to gain access with a refuse wagon and so had made arrangements to collect at a later date with a smaller vehicle.  Residents were asked to present the bins as usual, and to leave them out until they were collected, which might be one or two days later.  Councillors commented that some of the blue bins presented for collection in the village had blown open and scattered rubbish across the village.  Councillor Stott had produced drawings of the current and proposed pond tree layout for the planning application required to progress with the pond project.  

Resolved – i) Councillor Gibbs would prepare a short flyer to the affected residents advising them of the bin collection arrangements during the road works and ii) a future newsletter should ask residents not to present blue bins on the evening prior to collection if windy weather was forecast and iii) the pond task group should review the drawings and arrange for the planning application to be submitted.   
58/20 CORRESPONDENCE – Resolved – i) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:

a. ERYC, Update to Road Closure

b. ERYC, Various Update COVID19 

c. ERYC, Councillor Code of Conduct. 7pm 9 December

d. ERYC, Invitee for Parish Councillor Representative on the Standards Committee

e. Contractor,  Offering to quote for salt side streets 

f. ERYC, Street Lighting Schedule

g. Humberside Police, Policing Updates

ii) that the Clerk would query the number of lights included in the street lighting service level agreement, and whether more energy efficient lighting could be used.  

59/20 STREET NAME BANK – Further to minute 44/20, the Parish Council discussed a number of suggested names for the village street name bank.  


Resolved – i) that the names Harthill, Knights, Lowthropp, Carling, Hudson, Etton Pasture, William Andleby, Ousteby and Owstaby would be submitted to ERYC to replace those currently in the name bank and ii) the Parish Council would write to any developer that submitted an application for more than 1 new property in the village to request consultation on any street naming.  
60/20 To CONSIDER THE REQUEST TO ADD additional NAMES TO THE WAR MEMORIAL - The Parish Council had been requested by a resident to install a plaque on the war memorial to commemorate parishioners who had served during the Second World War.  Councillor Armstrong had sourced a list of names from the East Yorkshire Family History Society.  Guidance issued by the War Memorial Trust stated that a memorial belonged to the community, and that any additions should therefore be a community decision.  The guidance also said that a memorial might commemorate those who had served or those who had fallen in a war.  The cost was likely to be approximately £500.  The Parish Council agreed that this was very sensitive request, which presented challenges in the definition of the term “active service” and created a risk of upsetting parishioners who had contributed to the war effort at home but were not recognised in the records.  It raised a question as to whether other conflicts should also be remembered and also to what extent accuracy of names could be guaranteed after 75 years.  Councillors also recognised the importance of World War 2, remembering those who served and maintaining historical records.  

Resolved – i) That the Parish Council would consult the community on the proposed addition ii) that the Parish Council would arrange for a plaque to be installed on the memorial, unless there were objections arising from the consultation and iii) the consultation wording of the plaque should read “To Commemorate those who Served in the Second World War 1939-1945”.
61/20 KIPLINGCOTES DEFIBRILLATOR – Each year the Hull Corn and Feed Trade Association donate a defibrillator to a small community in East Yorkshire, and this year had chosen Kiplingcotes.  The Parish Council would be responsible for the ongoing maintenance costs and training.  Kiplingcotes Furniture had agreed to have the defibrillator fitted to their building, and to monitor the unit.   

Resolved – That the Parish Council would gratefully accept the offer from HCFTA for a defibrillator for the hamlet of Kiplingcotes. 
62/20 – PARISH CHRISTMAS TREE – Resolved – That Councillor Holmes would purchase the Christmas tree and install with the support of Councillors Sleight and Widd.
63/20 TO AGREE ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT – Resolved – That the following accounts would be approved for payment:

· Clerk, Salary - November and December,  £107.72

· HMRC, PAYE November and December  - £71.20

· Rackhams - Internal Audit (cheque re-issue) £222

· Royal British Legion - Poppy Wreath Donation - £25

· VANEL - Newsletter Printing £14

· ERYC - Street Lighting SLA, £1434.07
64/20 TO AGREE AGENDA ITEMS – Resolved - The next meetings of the Parish Council would take place on 11 January 2021.
Signed:
_________________________

Dated:
_________________________
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